ATTACHMENT 3

THE UN1veRrsiTY oF NORTH CaroLINA AT CHAaPEL HitL
Office of the Chancellor

James C. Moeser -

Chancellor ’ January 27,2003 103 Souch Building

Campus Box 910C
Chapel Hill, NC 27599-9100
(919) 962-1365 Fax (919) 962-1647

james_moeser@unc.edu

Kevin C. Foy, Mayor

Town of Chapel Hill

306 North Columbia Street
Chapel Hill, NC 27516

Dear Kevin:

I am writing in response to your request for an update on the University's plans for
remediation of the waste sites at Carolina North.

With regard to the chemical site, I am pleased to report that the University's Budget
Committee has established a funding plan for the remediation, thus enabling us to begin
negotiating a voluntary remediation agreement with the Department of Environment
and Natural Resources. In addition, our consultants have completed a biennial round of
groundwater sampling, and we expect a report from them in February. We will forward
a copy of that to DENR and to you when it is available. We will be able to be more
specific about the remediation timeline after we have negotiated the agreement with
DENR. -

With regard to the Old Sanitary Landfill (landfill site), as I said in my October 7 letter to
you, planning for Carolina North must be further along before we can determine the
appropriate remediation strategies. As you know, we are now moving into an active
phase of planning for Carolina North.

In both cases, we will keep you informed about progress.

Very sincerely,

JM:bl
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